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January 21, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a motion authorizing the use of an Interlocal Cooperation Agreement  between the Department of Executive Services’ Facilities Management Division, and the State of Washington Department of Social and Health Services, Lands and Buildings Division.  This agreement allows King County to proceed with demolition of North Rehabilitation Facility structures on the state’s Fircrest Campus in the City of Shoreline, and for King County to act as lead agency administering a public works contract on behalf of the state.  King County Code 39.34 requires prior approval of the King County Council for all interlocal agreements.

As a condition of the lease for the buildings known as the North Rehabilitation Facility (NRF), King County agreed to assume responsibility for their eventual demolition.  These structures of county responsibility are physically attached to state structures, and together they are at an advanced degree of deterioration, which makes cooperation between the parties essential for the planning, budgeting, and contracting of their demolition.  Further, the county and the state have a long history of cooperation and responsibility in the management of these buildings on this property, and have agreed to the practicality of jointly demolishing these structures under a single construction contract.

The county’s financial responsibility is only for demolition of the former NRF buildings and has been authorized by the approval of capital improvement project number 395335.  The state will maintain all financial responsibility for all non-NRF buildings.  This agreement has been approved by the Washington State Department of Social and Health Services’ Lands and Buildings Division, and by the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s office.

The King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office has approved of this arrangement with the state as to form, and the county and the state are authorized to enter into an interlocal agreement pursuant to chapter 39.34 RCW, the Interlocal Cooperation Act.

I recommend approval of this legislation.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

 


 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget and Management


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Dave Preugschat, Assistant Division Director, Facilities Management Division, FMD, DES


Calvin Hoggard, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES



Bud Parker, Manager, Capital Improvement Section, FMD, DES

